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Ms Ingrid Berzins 
Planning Officer, Social & Other Infrastructure Assessments 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
320 Pitt Street 
SYDNEY  NSW  2000 
 
By email: ingrid.berzins@planning.nsw.gov.au  
 
 
Dear Ms Berzins 
 
Re: Notice of Exhibition of modification application for Goulburn Base Hospital 
Redevelopment (SSD 8667 MOD 2) 

 
Thank you for your referral dated 14 October 2019 inviting comments from the Heritage Council 
of NSW on the above State Significant Development proposal. 
 
The subject site is not listed on the State Heritage Register (SHR), nor is it in the immediate 
vicinity of any SHR items. The historical archaeological assessment for the original proposal 
indicated that the archaeological potential of the site was limited to footings from the late 19th 
and early 20th centuries and these were of little significance. 
 
Whilst comments have been provided on the original proposal, current practice does not 
include comments on local heritage items. No further comments are required from the Heritage 
Council of NSW. However previous comments recommending design modifications to reduce 
adverse heritage impacts could be referred to by the Department in the assessment of the 
subject modification application. The Department does not need to refer subsequent stages of 
this proposal to the Heritage Council of NSW.  
 
As the site contains a local heritage item, and other local items are in the vicinity, advice should 
be sought from the Goulburn Mulwaree Council.  
 
If you have any questions regarding the above advice, please contact Anna London, Senior 
Customer Strategies Officer, at Heritage NSW, on 9873 8608 or 
anna.london@environment.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Adrian Hohenzollern  
Senior Team Leader, Customer Strategies 
Heritage NSW 
Department of Premier and Cabinet 
As Delegate of the Heritage Council of NSW 
21 October 2019 

mailto:ingrid.berzins@planning.nsw.gov.au
mailto:ingrid.berzins@planning.nsw.gov.au
mailto:anna.london@environment.nsw.gov.au
mailto:anna.london@environment.nsw.gov.au

